                        City of Natchez               115 S. Pearl St
                                                                                                                                                     Natchez, MS 39120
Minutes
Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Finance Meeting 


Tuesday, March 28, 2017                                4:30 PM		               Council Chambers Building


James Johnston – Community Development

Triangle Filling Station Roofing System
MDAH Certified Local Government (CLG) Grant

No quote bids received were by the solicited time of 10:00 A.M. on Tuesday, February 28, 2017.
Staff is requesting a motion that the mayor & board retroactively approve sending out second solicitation for quote bids for roofing system replacement on Monday, March 13, 2017, with quotes bids being received at 10:00 A.M. on Tuesday, February 28, 2017.

Quote bids were received this morning at 10:00 AM. One (1) was received. It was from E. Cornell Malone and is summarized as follows – 

Lump Sum – top flat roof                         $15,900.00
Project Sign (inc. installation)                    $     400.00
Add Alt. – Install metal roof on garage     $17,000.00

Staff recommend that the quote bid be taken under advisement at this time with a recommendation t to be made at the next regularly scheduled board meeting. 

Yazoo & MS Valley Railroad Depot
MDOT #STP-0340-00(036) LPA/106674

The MDOT sent a letter to the City of Natchez stating that all work has been satisfactorily completed. The letter also stated that the city released the contractor from further maintenance and other contractual responsibilities as of May 26, 2016. (City issued the Full Maintenance Release on 7.12.16 

The MDOT is requesting the City of Natchez accept the work performed by the contractor, Paul Jackson & Son Construction, Inc. and release the contractor from any further obligations, effective May 26, 2016. A motion is requested. 


2016 Tricentennial Celebration

At the request of Jennifer Ogden-Combs a motion is being requested to approve the following invoices for payment – 
· Kelin Hendricks (reimb for archival supplies, etc.)                                                     $50.60
· Mike Lopinto (design of 12.31.16 event Unity, Prayer & Peace Celebration)            $250.00
· Jennifer Ogden-Combs (reimb for PW lunch (Butt Hut)                                           $397.99
· Kelin Hendricks (reimb for archiving supplies)                                                          $246.23
· Stratton Hall dba Geaux to Girl, LLC (3C wrap-up, etc.)                                           $400.00
· Raul Pete Cantu (work performed at visitors center (diorama, floors, etc.)                $5,243.00
· Jennifer Ogden-Combs (reimb for city hall lunch)                                                     $450.00
· Eagle Electric (Visitors center work – floors, diorama, pilot house, etc.)                   $4,935.00
Total                                                                                               		           $11,972.82



Auburn Water Intrusion Mitigation Project (FYI)
MS Dept. of Archives & History

Staff is requesting a motion to allow the City Clerk to transfer the required matching funds from the Community Development Fund to the Auburn Water Intrusion Mitigation Project, Fund #106-000-267. This matter was discussed at a previous board meeting but no motion was made to request the transfer. The city match totals $47,031.00. 
An invoice is expected to appear on the city’s April docket. 


2017 Public Facilities Community Development Block Grant Program

At the Friday, March 3rd Special Call meeting staff placed on your respective desks my report and handout detailing the Public Facilities Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. In an email on Monday, March 6th staff followed up, seeking comment and input, specifically concerning a possible project for the upcoming 2017 funding cycle. 

Alderman Ben Davis came by asking if addressing the numerous code violations at Fire Station #3, located on Vaughn Drive, would be an eligible activity. In short reply, yes, correcting NFPA and  ADA code violations at this fire station is an eligible project since the City of Natchez for the first time is 51.15% low-mod per the 2016 CDBG Census Low-Moderate Data that is prepared by HUD.

After receiving positive feedback from Mayor Grennell staff met with the fire chief, operations manager and local architect to tour the station and obtain scope of work and budget. 

The MS Development Authority held its Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) application workshop on Thursday, March 9, 2017 with applications being due the week of May 8, 2017. 

Staff requested motion to hold required Citizen Participation Public Hearing due to time constraints associated with the application deadline, to be held either on April 17th or April 18th. 

Alderwoman Arceneuax-Mathis suggested talking with the county to see if they would put up a match. She also suggested, to Mr. Johnston to make the same presentation to the county, especially since this fire department services the county.
	

Alderwoman Irving mentioned she also spoke with Mr. Johnston, concerning a project and would like the boards’ support. 
She expressed the concerns some constituents are having with erosion and foundation and that these problems having been going on for many years
According to Alderwoman Irving, Gayosa Ave has one drainage system on the street. Some of the streets, in the affected area, are Monette St., Concord Ave, Gayosa Ave., First St., and LaSalle St.


2017 Special Needs Assistance Program (FYI)

Once again the city participated in the Federal Home Loan Bank of Dallas Special Needs Assistance Program, or SNAP. During the soon-to-be-completed cycle the city, with the assistance of our partner banks Concordia Bank & Trust and Home Bank, submitted and received funding for fourteen (14) applications, with each partner bank sponsoring seven applications. IN total, we received $68,027.00 this cycle.
Since the City of Natchez, along with our banking partners Concordia Bank & Trust and Home Bank, began working together on the SNAP Program we have assisted ninety-seven (97) residents by providing health and safety improvement to their homes. The funding received since inception totaling $469,262.00.
The office would again like to acknowledge our partner banks Concordia Bank & Trust and Home Bank, for without their participation, the city could not offer this program to our residents.
The office would also like to thank Jody Rutter and the Inspection Department who performs the pre and post inspections and assists with developing the scope of work for each home. 



Walter Tipton – financial update
Mr. Tipton came before the board to discuss the finances of the Natchez Convention Center.
In a handout, Mr. Tipton highlighted the projects needed (repair wise) at the Convention Center, Community Center and the City Auditorium. He also discussed the revenues and expenses, explained in the handouts. 

Mr. Tipton stated the goal of the Convention Center is to break even, by bringing conferences to Natchez. 
He mentioned the two biggest expenses are salaries ($450,000 annually) and utilities. 
Because there was no follow up, from the board, Mr. Tipton advised that they had to pay, $6,000 for the needed repairs to the restrooms as well as pay for an amplifier. He stated another needed repair is the upgrade to the sound system, which will cost $20,000. He said they are willing to pay, if the city borrows the money. Mr. Tipton also mentioned they are still paying for the carpet that was replaced in the exhibit hall. 


Next, he mentioned that there are approximately 15,000 people booked for future conferences. 

Alderwoman Irving inquired about who handles the insurance on the City Auditorium. Mr. Tipton stated Christ Life Church manages the building and handles the insurance. 

Alderwoman Carter Smith expressed concern with not receiving requested information and wanted to know why they have not received it. She stated more detail would help with the budgeting process and well as make sure they (board) are being transparent. 
After additional discussion, Mr. Tipton stated some of the requested information is proprietary and confidential (payroll), but he is interested in getting the details to the City Clerk’s Office. 
Alderwoman Irving asked Mr. Tipton to also provide a list of caterers to the City Clerk.

Mr. Reuther stated they welcome the information that the board is requesting and if they don’t have it, they will figure out a way to get it. 

																					             

 								     



[bookmark: _GoBack]      _______________________________
                                       				                  Darryl V. Grennell, Mayor


ATTEST:

___________________________________________
Megan Edmonds, Interim City Clerk


